Inuvialuit Water Board

WATER REGISTER: N7L1-1834
May 13, 2014

Mr. Randall Warren

Manager, DAR and Drilling Waste
Shell Canada Energy

400 - 4th Street SW

Calgary, AB T2P 2H5

Dear Mr. Warren:

Re: Shell Canada Energy N7L1-1834 — CAMP FAREWELL

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) is currently completing a review of Shell Canada
Energy’s Camp Farewell 2014 Lagoon Remediation report that was submitted on April
29, 2014. As per Part G, Item 1 of the Water Licence (N7L1-1834), within one year of
licence issuance (by July 19, 2013), an updated Interim Abandonment and Restoration
Plan that includes plans for the abandonment and restoration of the sewage lagoon and
a complete Phase Il Environmental Site Assessment of Camp Farewell was to be
submitted to the IWB for approval. The recently submitted Lagoon Remediation report
does not reference a post-licence issuance Interim Abandonment and Restoration Plan
nor the associated Phase Il Environmental Site Assessment. The IWB requests that
Shell Canada Energy confirm whether an Interim Abandonment and Restoration Plan, as
per Part G, Item 1 of the Water Licence, was previously submitted for IWB approval.

Additionally, the IWB requests that Shell Canada Energy confirm whether the 2013
Annual Report (due by March 31, 2014), as per Part B, ltem 1 of the Water Licence, was
previously submitted to the IWB.

Should you have any questions with regards to the requested information, please do not
hesitate to contact Ms. Mardy Semmler at 867-678-8609 or semmlerm@nwitwb.com.

Yours truly,

J

Mardy Semmler
Executive Director
Inuvialuit Water Board
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